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I recently attended the showing of an incredible movie, The Shanghai Ghetto. The movie is an  
interview of five survivors of the ghetto that was put in place by the Japanese after the bombing of 
Pearl Harbor and the declaration of war by the United States. Who was in this ghetto? Over 
18,000 Jews who were able to escape from Germany in 1938. I hope this movie can be shown at 
Bônai Israel for it is really an unbelievable part of our peopleôs history that is known by so few,  
ncluding myself. 

There was one part of the movie that I wanted to share with you and relate it to this monthôs  
celebration of Passover.  

One of the survivors is describing a story that was told to her family by her uncle who went to 
France rather than Shanghai and sadly in the end died in a concentration camp. He told of the experience he had at 
the famous Battle of Verdun during World War I when Germany went to war with France. Her uncle described how 
he faced a French infantryman and both raised their rifles. Then each fired and her uncle, shot in his abdomen, went 
down. The Frenchman also fell to the ground and the last words he uttered before his death were, ñShema Yisraeléò 
Her uncle never forgot that experience of war and as he said many times, ñIt was not a German soldier killing a 
French soldier, it was a Jew killing a fellow Jew!ò 

There is something so intangible and yet also so powerful about our Jewish people that transcends borders, nations, 
languages, races and variations in customs and beliefs. Yes, this war story reflects this but so too the holiday of 
Passover for on Friday night April 19th  when we sit down with family and friends, be it at the Temple or anywhere 
else, we will be doing this with millions of Jews and their family members and friends throughout the world. 
(Continued on page 4) 
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Can you imagine what Moses or Miriam might say if they attended our Passover seder today? 
Theyôd most likely be very confused, as the Passover seder was created as a way to honor and 
acknowledge an event that they themselves lived, and because the way we celebrate it is  
completely different than the Passover celebration described in the Jewish Bible. Since the  
holidayôs creation, it has evolved dramatically. Each generation has added a new layer of  
understanding and kavanah, intention, to what has become a multistep ritual and meal.  

Consider these general and dramatic changes that have taken place over thousands of years: 

The first mention of celebrating Passover takes place in the book of Numbers and the first time it 
is celebrated in Israel comes up later in the book of Joshua. Here we read that the children of  
Israel kept the Passover and ate unleavened bread the next day.  

Throughout the time that Passover was celebrated in Temple times, it was largely a pilgrimage holiday that involved 
a ritual sacrifice. 

After the destruction of the Temple, Passover was transformed from a public festival to one centered at home. In its 
early forms, it involved chanting psalms of praise (Hallel), and eating a feast. The Mishnah of the rabbinic period,  
recorded in 200 CE, describes a Haggadah and talks about the arrangement of the table, benedictions and psalms. 
In addition, the habit of reclining in the style of the Greeks was mentioned.  

Medieval scholars added liturgical poems and sought to dispel anti-Semitic stories that developed around how Jews 
celebrated this ritual.  

Modern participants have added the matzah of hope for Soviet Jews, oranges, and Miriamôs cup, just to name a few. 

(Continued on page 4) 
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There will be those who follow the entire Seder ritual and then those who do the 30 second version. There will be 
those Seders recited all in Hebrew and then some with a mixture of Hebrew and the language of the country and  
others in that language only. There will be variations in the ritual enactments, in the foods (i.e. charoset), and in the 
melodies to the prayers but there will be a thread that runs throughout each and every Seder that binds them all  
together and that is the doing of the Seder. Tradition!!! 

It is the perpetuation of this amazing religious/cultural experience that truly exemplifies the miracle of the continued 
existence of the Jewish People. Tradition!!! We should have become assimilated in the Egyptian culture 3,000 years 
ago but we didnôt and this the miracle of Passover. It is this miracle that allows us and inspires us to celebrate this 
holiday every year regardless of where we live, regardless of the conditions in which we are living (i.e. the Holocaust) 
and to say the words, ñLôShanah HaBaah Bôrusalyim, Next Year in Jerusalem,ò  believing that the future promised by 
God is ours.  

Judy and I wish each and everyone of you and blessed, joyous, and meaningful Passover. 
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As you read this, spring is in the air. Just as crocuses and daffodils are poking their heads 
up, we look forward to some of our ñhibernatingò $ A Week Club members to re-emerge as 
well.  
 
Just send your weekly contributions to Religious School with your childôs name and the date 
clearly marked on the envelope, or include your contributions with your dues (clearly  
indicating that itôs for $ A Week), so that youôll see your name listed here next month. 

 
The following individuals and/or families have donated at least 20 times:  
Alice & Mike Lambert, Ethan Mihlstin, Rachel Mihlstin, Roberta Rosen, and Bob & Sue Wiener 
 
The following individuals and/or families have donated at least 15 times: Sam Jacobs 
 
There are at least ten other members who need to ñcatch upò to see their names listed here next month. 

$ÏÌÌÁÒ ! 7ÅÅË #ÌÕÂ .Å×Ó 

Each addition allows us to continue adding meaning and nuance to our practice. And the practice continues. 

Every seder table around the world has a unique approach to this central holiday that retells our journey to freedom. 
We constantly find a way to embrace our ancient story while still making it personally meaningful and relevant. 
Some add a modern twist, while others like to reintroduce a classic interpretation. We are so lucky to have the  
freedom to retell our exodus story with personal modern values and perspectives. 

One of my favorite parts of any holiday is finding ways to embrace the history, culture and traditions, while bring 
them into the 21st century. At my house, weôve eaten our meals reclining on couches, debated the various pictorial 
presentations of the four children, told the story as if travelling on an airplane to the promised land, integrated  
puppet interviews for telling the exodus story, framed the seder as an opportunity to ask questions throughout, and 
even invited Moses and Miriam, played by the hosts, to attend their first modern Passover Seder. Each year, our 
seder evolves and seeks to ask harder and deeper questions.  

I mentioned some approaches that Iôve taken and would very much like to hear your stories. What do you do at your 
seder to add new meaning and connection? What are some of your favorite seder memories? What family traditions 
do you have that help add a deeper connection for you?  

For those of you joining us at the congregational seder, I look forward to learning about the rituals that you have  
created together as a community. Iôd love to learn more about how they inspire you to connect with our ancient  
Exodus story. 

As we continue to join our narratives together, I hope we will always feel moved to share the sacred memories that 
shape our important Jewish holiday experiences.  

 Chag Pesach Sameach! 
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Thank you to Sandy, Alice, and Stephanie from the Ritual Committee for all of your hard work 
in making Shabbat Across America a huge success!  We all enjoyed a delicious meal from 
Woodbury Kosher Caterers.  Rabbi Rosenthal and Cantor Ilana led us in a beautiful service 
concluding with some fun songs.  Thank you to Tom who made sure that the food was hot and 
took care of the cleanup.  Everyone enjoyed themselves.  We even had some requests for 
more Shabbat dinners together! 

I am writing this article before Purim, but I am very confident in saying that Rabbi Cookie  
Monster and Cantor Miss Piggy (kosher, of course) led us in a very happy and spirited Purim 
service.  I am sure that the Purim spiel and carnival were also a blast! 

We are now in the month of April.  It is time to start preparing ourselves and our homes for 
Passover.  FYI, the April Temple Board Meeting has been moved to Thursday, April 11th, so as 

not to interfere with your Passover preparations. 

The first seder is on Friday, April 19th.  Please join us for Shabbat services at 6:00 p.m. followed by a special seder 
led by both Rabbi Moss and Rabbi Rosenthal.  Make sure to sign up to attend this beautiful and meaningful evening. 

As we participate in the telling of the Passover story of the Exodus from slavery, we are asked to see ourselves as 
actually, personally, going out of the land of Egypt.  We are asked to feel and experience within ourselves the  
bitterness of slavery as well as the joy of freedom and redemption.  We are told to embrace the stranger and to invite 
the hungry to come and eat. 

Whether you join us at our Temple seder, or you are enjoying a family seder at your home or the home of a friend or 
family member, we are all connected as Jews with one another.  We are all connected to those who came before us. 
Passover teaches us that it is our responsibility as Jews to do what we can to correct the injustices, homelessness, 
hunger, and oppression that exists in our world.  Please do what you can to help someone in need. 

Sandy and I want to wish everyone a blessed and Zissen Pesach. 

Shalom, Paul 
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Spring training is underway and so are plans for a team of B'nai Israel volunteers to earn big commissions working 
concession stands for the Long Island Ducks in Central Islip.  In each of the past two seasons our Ducks income has 
exceeded $20,000 which is net profit going directly into our General Fund.  The key to that success is the number of 
volunteers we can count on to work three, four maybe five hours at a stretch selling fast food, snacks and drinks at as 
many concession stands as we can handle during Ducks home games. 

The contract for the 2019 season has been signed with Centerplate, the Ducks concessionaire, and we are on the 
schedule to work nine of eleven Saturday night fireworks nights.  We lose out on those two games because we will 
not work on Shavuot or Selichot, but we hope to add additional mid-week fireworks dates to our schedule, IF WE 
CAN RECRUIT ENOUGH VOLUNTEERS to meet our commitments.  (As the most profitable non-profit (oxymoron?) 
volunteer group working for Centerplate we traditionally meet every commitment with dedicated, hard-working,  
competent staff!) 

We typically report for duty at 5:00 PM.  Parking at the stadium is free.  A break is provided which includes a fast food 
dinner or snack from one of our stands and as business winds down during the game those volunteers who prefer to 
exit early are able to do so.  We are always welcome to hang around for the fireworks which follow each of our 
games, usually around 9:00 PM.  Training is on-the-job and by game time at 6:30 even novice volunteers are ready 
to go!  Some stamina is essential as all positions require standing and hot weather during mid-summer may be a 
consideration as well.  Volunteers are welcome at 16 years of age, but younger is OK too with working papers, and 
several Temple teens have stepped up and excelled at what we do.  Community service credit is available for them 
as well.  In the past, some volunteers offer to work all or most games, some only a game or two at their  
convenience.  ANY AND ALL HELP IS NEEDED AND APPRECIATED!  

We communicate with our volunteers primarily via email at ducks@bnai-israel.org.  Please forward your questions to 
that address.  And remember, it costs nothing to volunteer and your help is needed to insure significant income for 
B'nai Israel in the upcoming baseball season.  Let us know of your interest and we'll add you to our email list for more 
information as our season begins in early May. 

See the schedule for Saturday evening fireworks nights: 5/4, 5/18, 5/25, 6/22, 7/8, 7/20, 8/3, 8/31 and 9/7. 

Thanks,  
Joel Silverman 
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Sisterhood Newsletter 
Thank you Yaffa for teaching us how to make Hamantaschen.  A fun time was had by all.    

On April 9th we will have our Womenôs Seder at 6pm in the Social hall. The cost is $18.00 for Sisterhood members 
and $20.00 for non-members.  If you havenôt RSVPôD yet, do so now.  If there is any room left, we can add you in.   

Rabbi Rosenthal will be joining us for her first taste of our wonderful Seder tradition at Bônai Israel. 

May will bring us to Rosh Chodesh topic to be announced and Donor Dinner festivities are being worked on now. 

Karen Sweeting & Patricia Ellner 

Co-Presidents Sisterhood  

SAVE THE DATE 
Tuesday, April 9th  Womenôs Seder. Please see below for details 6:00 pm 
Tuesday May 21st       Rosh Chodesh         7:30 pm 

Sisterhood of Bõnai Israel invites you to participate in 

The Womenõs Seder Experience 
Tuesday, April 9th at 6:00 PM  

Ritual Foods and Dessert will be served 

By Reservation Only  

 

Donation: $18 for Sisterhood Members  

$20 for Non -Members 
 

Return with your check made out to Sisterhood of Bõnai Israel, 67 Oakdale-Bohemia Rd., Oakdale, NY 11769  

Name(s)_________________________________________________________  

________________________________________________________________  

________________________________________________________________  

Total number reservations: Members_____________ Non-Members______________  

I request to sit with____________________________________________________________  

Telephone number: ______________________ Email:_______________________________  

Total amount enclosed: ____________________________  

Reservations were due March 25th . If you RSVP and there is room we will fit you in. 
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Please join Rabbis Moss and Rosenthal on Bônai Israelôs Annual NYC  
Cultural and Eating Trip. The date is Sunday April 14th. Yes, it is the  
Sunday prior to Passover which begins on Friday night, but this is a  
wonderful way to begin to focus on what being Jewish means especially in 
light of the beautiful customs of our wonderful holiday. 

We are leaving the Temple at 8 am sharp. The first stop will be Yonah 
Schimmelôs Knishery on Houston Street. We will then go a short distance 
for a tour of the famous tenement museum. Our group will be split into 2 
groups. Each group will experience  one of the following tours: 

SWEATSHOP WORKERS: Pay a visit to the Levine familyôs  
garment workshop and the Rogarshevskyôs Sabbath table at the 
turn of the 20th century, when the Lower East Side was the most 
densely populated place in the world. Explore how immigrants  
balanced work, family, and religion at a time of great change. 

HARD TIMES: Discover how immigrants survived economic  
depressions at 97 Orchard Street between 1863 and 1935. Visit the 
restored homes of the German-Jewish Gumpertz family, whose  
patriarch disappeared during the panic of 1873, and the  
Italian-Catholic Baldizzi family, who lived through the Great  
Depression of the 1930s. 

The Rabbis will then lead a walking tour of the Lower East Side before 
heading off to Edison NJ for a late lunch in Haroldôs amazing New York Deli 
Restaurant. 

The cost, less the Haroldôs meal, is $50 which includes one knish additional 
can be ordered), entrance into the museum, and bus. Reserve your seats 
as they will go fast. Payment must be included with reservation. 

@ 

Brought to you by the Fundraising committee 

Saturday, April 27  7-9pm 
at Pinotôs Palette, 61 W Main Street, Bay Shore, NY 

$45 per painter 
Doors open at 6:30 pm, painting starts at 7pm 

 

Please reserve your seat online at  

www.pinotspalette.com  

or call 631-446-4777 
A direct link is on our Temple website and in weekly emails. 

 

The painting we will be making is pictured to the left. 



Our annual  
Passover  
Wine Sale  
will be on 
March 29 
April 5 
and  

April 12th 

If you are planning to donate blood at B'nai Israel on April 29th because it will be a mitzvah to do so, please make an 

appointment on line at blooddrive@bnai-israel.org or by phone at 631-563-1660.  And thank you. 

If you are determined to donate this first time to finally overcome your life-long fear of needles or the sight of blood, 

that's fine too. Please make you appointment as above, and we thank you. 

And if you are planning to donate that day for no other reason than to earn a voucher for a pair of 2019 NY Mets  

tickets, we understand and that's OK.  Thank you, and please make an appointment. In fact, we ask that you bring 

family and friends and plan for a tailgate party at a Mets game of your choosing! 

If you are donating for any reason, the result will be the same: a lifesaving unit of blood for a member of the  

community who is in dire need.  And the need will be dire in weeks around spring holidays when the Long Island 

Blood Center is historically in short supply.  If it seems that there is always an emergency shortage of blood, that  

condition actually exists most of the time and always around the three times of year that B'nai Israel plans its drives 

with the intention of helping when the need is greatest. 

See blood drive drive and donor details on the  adjacent flyer and we urge you to make plans and an appointment to 

donate on April 29th.  Regardless of motivation, it will be a mitzvah! 

3ÐÒÉÎÇ "ÌÏÏÄ $ÒÉÖÅ - !ÐÒÉÌ φύ 
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We will once again be offering an opportunity for students to apply for our Ira Rosenfeld Scholarship.  Applications 
will be available in the Temple office or though the Temple website. 

Requirements are: 
Applicants must be a Bônai Israel Temple member or Appli-
cant must have attended Bônai Israel Religious School 
through senior year and Applicant must be enrolling for the 
upcoming semester in an accredited college. Applicants will 
be required to submit an essay with application form. 

Deadline is:  May 17, 2019 

Thank you, The Ira Rosenfeld Scholarship Committee 
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Bõnai Israel Reform Temple Blood Drive 
Date: Monday, April 29, 2019 
Time: 2:00pm to 8:00pm 

Place: 67 Oakdale-Bohemia Road, Oakdale 
ALL DONORS WILL RECEIVE A PAIR OF METS 

TICKETS TO A 2019 HOME GAME 
(Voucher will be emailed to donor) 

Eligibility Criteria: 

¶ Bring ID with signature or photo. 

¶ Minimum weight 110 lbs. 

¶ Age 16 ð 75 (16 year olds must have parental permission. 

¶  Eat well (low fat) & drink fluids 

¶ No tattoos for past 12 months 

For questions concerning medical eligibility call 1-800-688-0900. 
 

For more information or to make an appointment please contact:  
Bõnai Israel Temple Office (631) 563-1660 

We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their contributions to Bônai Israel Reform Temple: 

$ÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ Ǫ #ÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎÓ  

Rabbi Moss Discretionary Fund 
Sandy Greenberg   In memory of David Zuppan 
 
General Fund 
Sardi Snyder & John Roper  Donation for Rabbi Rosenthal hospital visit 
 
Yahrzeit Fund 
Asa & Nadine Singer   In memory of Annette Singer & Rosalind Sloane 
Eve & Tom Mattina   In memory of Josef Wittenberg 
Eve & Tom Mattina   In memory of Rhoda Wittenberg 
Eve & Tom Mattina   In memory of Ilse Wittenberg 
 
Ethan William Snair Memorial Fund 
Gammie & Pop Pop   In loving memory of our beloved grandson Ethan 
Grandma    In loving memory of my beloved grandson Ethan 
Jerry and Roberta Snair Saraceni     Happy Birthday to my granddaughter, Katy Faith Snair 

"ȭÎÁÉ )ÓÒÁÅÌ ×ÉÓÈÅÓ -ÁÚÅÌ 4ÏÖ ÔÏȡ 

Michelle & David Tor on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Matthew on 3/2/19 

Beth & Farrell Shapiro on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter Becca on 3/2/19 

Sharon Baker; Fran & Stan Baker on the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter and 
granddaughter Talia Baker on 4/6/19 

Dr. Tony Donatelli for being inducted into the National Wrestling Hall of Fame 
for his years of dedication and service to Nassau & Suffolk County High School 
wrestlers. 
































